
                                                                CENTRAL NEW YORK CORVAIR CLUB 
                                                                                       AUGUST  2013 

   CORSA   CHAPTER    130 

PAGE 1 

                 
                  IN THIS ISSUE 
 
Page 1– president’s column 
                         
                         
Page 2— Picnic info and  
               directions 
 
Page 3 - activities  
                      
 
Page 4– kitchen corner 
             2012 club officers   
              
 
Page 5—   secretary’s report   
              Roving reporter    
 
Page 6– Tim’s Tech Time and        
              Ramblin’s 
 
Page 7– Sponsors and ads 
 
Page 8-- picture page 

 

 

 
                                                 THE PREZ SEZ   
    July starts off with rain, then temperatures in the nineties. On 
July 13th, Gloria and Kevin Fear, Janet and Darrel Varley, Dave McCarty, 
my wife Martha and myself went on three hour cruise of Skaneatles Lake. 
The trip plus dinner was put on by the Acorns Corvair Club of Rochester. 
Jeff Clark made all arrangements and our group from the CNYCC had a 
great time. The boat delivered mail to residents who lived on the lake. 
Thanks go out to the Accorns for inviting us to join them on the cruise.  
My wife Martha and I went to Kalamazoo MI for Corsa Convention. It was 
in the nineties all week long, but we survived. Paul McCreary and his son 
Jonathan from Canada both took awards in the Autocross and Paul took a 
first for the Engineering Award. Dave Shoemaker from the Accorns, re-
ceived another silver award with his 63 convertible. Jim Smith our web 
master took a third place for best Web Site. There was excellent turnout 
and it was a great show. Next years Corsa Convention will be held in Ta-
coma Washington being hosted by the Corvanatics. Make reservations 
early if you are planning to attend.  
Dave McCarty has my 64 Spyder for a new paint job and Tim has got my 
64 Monza for any work it may need. Hope they are back on the road soon, 
maybe before the end of summer, yeah right. With that I will close this 
months edition of The Prez Sez. Have a safe and happy summer. 
 Phil CNYCC      
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GREENWOOD PARK,  153 Greenwood Road,  Lisle, NY 13797 
 
FROM BINGHAMTON: 
Rt.17 to Exit 71 N (Airport Road). Go approximately 6 miles north on Airport Road. Turn left onto Commer-
cial Drive. At end of Commercial Drive take right onto East Maine Road. Go 3 miles on East Maine Road to 
stop sign. Go straight onto a.m.es Road to stop sign. Turn right on Nanticoke Road- travel 7 miles. Turn left 
onto Greenwood Road. 
FROM ENDICOTT: 
Rt.26 North to Village of Maine. Pass elementary school on left, bear left at "Y" onto Nanticoke Road. Go 8 
miles on Nanticoke Road. Turn left onto Greenwood Road. 
FROM ITHACA: 
Rt.79 East to Center Lisle. Pass white church on left, turn right onto Caldwell Hill Road. Go approximately 5 
miles on Caldwell Hill Road. Turn right onto Greenwood Road. 
FROM WHITNEY POINT: 
Rt.11 North to Rt. 79 West. Go approximately 4-5 miles to Caldwell Hill Road. Turn left on Caldwell Hill 
Road. Go 4 miles on Caldwell Hill Road. Turn right onto Greenwood Road. 
FROM OWEGO/NEWARK VALLEY: 
Rt.38 North to Wilson Creek road (next to Newark Valley High School). Right on Wilson Creek Road. Ap-
proximately 5 miles to right tonetic Road. Stay on Ketchumville Road to end. Straight at stop sign to Green-
wood Road. 

                                                                                             AUGUST PICNIC  
 
   It’s Official!  We have our picnic site reserved. Meet us at NOON, Saturday August 17th at the Greenwood Park, 153 Greenwood 
Rd, Lisle NY. We have shelter #4 for the day. Thanks to Janet and Darrell for arranging the site for us and to Gloria for arranging the 
catering with Phil’s.  
   WE NEED A HEAD COUNT FOR THIS. We’d love for as many as can come to join us but Phil’s is catering this and we have to 
have a good head count for them. Please, please, please ——  plan on a super day but also be sure to let Gloria know at 492-9553 or 
globug39@aol.com or Rita at 689-3366 or ritac44@aol.com  if you’re coming so we can have an accurate count.  If you were there 
last year you know what a great feast and good time we have at this. Plan now — put the date on your calendar and we hope to see as 
many as possible come!  See you there. PLEASE NOTE —– THIS IS NOT  THE SAME PARK SO CHECK THE DIRECTIONS 
BELOW.  

      PICNIC INFO ——–   PLEASE READ !  
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               ACTIVITIES           

    Business meetings are held at Denny’s Restaurant, 201 Lawrence Rd ( corner of Lawrence Rd and South Bay Rd ) in 
 N Syracuse. The meeting will start at 7:00 but our waitress is available at 5:30 so you can have something to eat 
before the meeting if you’d like. Meetings are in the back room, we’re given separate checks and if you have an 
AARP card you can get a 20% discount on your meal.         
          
     August 1st 
         Business meeting Denny’s 
 
     August 17th  —–  Saturday 
         Our southern tier picnic day is set! We have pavilion number 4 reserved at Greenwood Park, 153 Greenwood     
          Rd, Lisle. Our feast will be from Phil’s chicken house again as we had last year. Put this date down now so             
          we can have a great turnout once again. Directions in this Fan. It’s a different park — make sure you  
          check the directions! Thanks to Janet and Darrell for arranging the park and Gloria for the catering! 
  
      September 5th 
           Business meeting Denny’s  
 
       September 8th 
          Wampsville car show 
 
        September 22nd 
            Jordan car show 
 
        October 3rd 
           Business meeting Denny’s 
 
        October 
            Date TBA  Fall tour       
 
        November 7th 
            Business meeting Denny’s 
 
        November 10th 
            Our annual Corvair family Thanksgiving dinner at Tabatha’s, Baldwinsville. More to follow on this.  
           
         December 
             No meeting or event —— HAPPY HOLIDAYS!  
 
         January 2, 2014 
              Regular business meeting, Denny’s 
 
         January  5th 
             After Christmas dinner. NEW LOCATION  This year we’re moving our dinner to Inn of the Seasons.                
             We’ll be able to order off the menu and they’ll give us separate checks. More info to follow. 
 
If you have any ideas please let us know. Everything is always subject to change. If there’s subjects or projects 
you’d like covered at tech sessions, please let Tim know so we can plan that too. This all takes advance planning so 
please try to let us know early enough so we can make our events what you’d like.  
Call Tim or Rita at 689-3366 or E mail Tim at N2VZD@aol.com or Rita at ritac44@aol.com  
 



PAGE 4 

                  2011  CNYCC  OFFICERS 
 
 
President 
Phil Domser 
315-732-1262 
E-mail - pdomser1@yahoo.com  
 
 
Vice President 
Pete Okussick 
315-252-8105 
E-mail - Pokus4@msn.com 
 
 
Secretary 
Pam Okussick 
315-252-8105 
E-mail - Pokus4@msn.com 
 
 
 
Treasurer 
 Kevin Fear 
 315-492-9553 
 E-mail  -  monza64@aol.com 
 
 
Membership 
Gloria Fear 
315-492-9553 
E-mail - globug39@aol.com 
  
 
 
Editors/  Events 
Tim and Rita Colson 
315-689-3366 
E-mail  N2VZD@aol.com  or  ritac44@aol.com 
 
 
 
Web Master 
Jim Smith  
pjsmith264@windstream.net 
 

 

                        Kitchen Corner           
             
            Calico Beans 
    ½ lb ground beef 
    1 c onion, chopped 
    1 clove garlic, minced 
    ½ lb bacon, cooked and crumbled 
    3 ( 16oz ) cans baked beans in sauce 
    2 ( 16oz ) cans kidney beans, drained 
    1 ( 15 1/2oz ) can lima beans, drained 
    ½ c catsup 
    ¼ c brown sugar 
    1 tsp salt 
    1 tsp dry mustard 
    2 tsp vinegar 
   Cook ground beef, onion and garlic till 
   no longer pink. Combine with all remaining 
   ingredients in 3 qt baking dish. Bake, covered, 
   at 350 for 45 mins.  
         Pineapple Zucchini Bread 
    2 c sugar 
    1 c veg oil 
    3 eggs 
    3 c flour 
    2 tsp baking soda 
    1 tsp salt 
    ¼ tsp baking powder 
    1 ½ tsp cinnamon 
    ¾ tsp grd nutmeg 
    2 c zucchini, shredded 
    1 (8oz) can crushed pineapple, drained 
    1 c raisins 
    1 c walnuts, chopped 
    2 tsp vanilla 
     Beat sugar and oil until combined. Add 
     eggs, one at a time till just blended. 
     Combine flour, baking soda, salt, baking 
     powder, cinnamon, and nutmeg. Gradually 
     add to sugar mixture, till blended. Stir in 
     zucchini, pineapple, raisins, walnuts and  
     vanilla. Pour into 2 greased and floured 
      9 x 5 loaf pans. Bake at 350 for 1 hour. 
     Makes 2 loaves. 
        Red, White & Blueberry Pie 
     9” deep dish pie crust 
     1 qt strawberries, hulled and divided 
     4 (1oz ) sqs white baking chocolate, melted 
     1 (8oz) pkg cream cheese, softened 
     ¾ c cold milk 
     1 (3.3oz) inst white chocolate pudding mix 
     1 ½ c blueberries 
     1 c cool whip 
         Bake crust at 425 for 10 mins; cool. Set 8 
    strawberries aside; slice remaining in half.  

Spread over strawberries. Arrange  blueberries on top and pipe cool whip 
around  edge of berries. Decorate with whole berries. 
 Refrigerate till firm.       
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                                                                                        Secretary's Report                                                                                                       
                                                                                                                                                                
                                                                                 NO MEETING HELD IN JULY                                                                                                   

                                                                 GEORGIA ROVING REPORTER 
                                                                                     by Len Smith 
 
     We had a great time at the Recall, seeing old friends and cool cars.  I even managed to cop a first-place trophy in the 
valve cover race and a second place in the model car contest. Those trophies traveled back to Georgia with us to join bunch 
of others gathered over the years. We got back to Georgia on June 10th, and the following weekend, Webmaster Jim and 
wife Barb came for a visit. We took them to Anna Ruby Falls, a park north of us, where we had a picnic with them and 
with Jody and Pam. They all hiked up to see the falls, while Sher and I sat beside the stream and relaxed. Then we went to 
Helen, an Alpine-themed town full of shops and restaurants and other tourist attractions. We watched people tubing down 
the river which runs through the town and had dinner before heading home. The following weekend, we went to Lake 
Lanier for a picnic with a number of members of Pam's family. We enjoyed ourselves and the kids got to swim. So no car 
stuff for most of June. We had a pool party on July 4th that was rained out, since there was thunder and lightning. (No, we 
weren't afraid of getting wet, just afraid of getting fried).  Our weather has been extremely rainy as has yours (look at 
Oneida), but this morning, July 6, was dry enough for Mustang John and me to check out the monthly swap meet at Atlanta 
Dragway.  Attendance was down again due to the weather, so there were only about 10 cars on display (including my 
turbo) and fewer vendors. Again, no Corvair parts, but John found an intake manifold and pair of heads that he may be 
trading for an extra engine that he has.  We shopped and I took some pictures before we left.  The rain respite lasted until 
about 11:30, when the skies opened up again. Fortunately, we were home by then, but the vendors probably got discour-
aged. 
     Saturday, July 13, was another day that promised rain (as usual). John and I had wanted to go to a show in Gainesville, 
but with a 70% chance of rain, we opted out. Another strong shower about 5 P.M. dampened our enthusiasm for the 
monthly Maysville Cruise-in. Maybe next weekend will be drier. 
     The next Saturday wasn't drier. We keep getting rained out of car events. Not much to report this month. There are pic-
tures from the swap meet on the website. 
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                                                   TIM’S TECH TIME AND RAMBLIN’S  
  HI THERE , it sure is hard to believe another month has gone by already! 
   This summer has been mostly taken up by the latest Corvair project , a 65 CORSA convert , which started as a minor sound-
ing situation , that quickly escalated into a complete new motor assembly , and now the repair of the differential. I think ping-
ing took out the piston , spreading aluminum flakes thru the engine. The differential nose was probably broken by removing 
the motor without the transaxle assembly. It is almost impossible to remove the motor separately without breaking the throw-
out shaft. Clark’s sells a heavy duty version , that holds 2 input shaft seals . The hardest part of these jobs is proper cleaning of 
the oily , grubby , parts. So , after transferring the dirt from the parts to me, I am now  finally on the way back together. 
  I am sure the owner is almost as anxious to see the end of this project as I am… 
 We have been driving the rampy around a lot , breaking in the new motor , and looking for any bugs. So far things look good 
after over a thousand miles. I hope to make a few more upgrades and checks as soon as I have room to work on it. 
  The next big project waiting , is a nice 64 convertible for Phil. It is mostly detail work , and a few minor? Upgrades. This car 
is in very good condition as it sits , but several details will be done in the engine room . This is the former Louie Lee car. I am 
focused on getting ready for long trips in the Rampy soon , then on with shop work. I am never done , and don’t forget , I have 
ham radio things going on also! 
  Next show for us is Port Byron ,VW show,  then Wampsville ,then Clark’s in Mass,  and  Jordan ,( We have a Vacation trip to 
VT in there also) 
  I am waiting for promised pictures from the CORSA nationals , and other shows from those lucky enough to have attended 
them.. . 
  Remember the picnic in Vestal NY coming up.     We cant get bored this year! 
    It is VERY important that you get E mail versions of my posts , or you WILL miss a lot of important information. 
Mainly show events and  application blanks needed to put your cars in them, plus other newsletters from around the 
state and the country. Also watch carefully for attachments , most show blanks are now PDF files. 
  We just can not mail all of this out. 
  We hope to see you all at the next event!   Remember register early for car shows you are going to. Sometimes it gets you sur-
prise benefits!   . 
  Be sure to keep your eye on the club website  http://www.cnycorvair.com/CNYCorvair.php Jim does a great job of keeping things 
interesting and up to date.     I also had mention that our Club website won a national award!  More on that soon. Congrats to Jim Smith , 
our web engineer. 
 
                       PLEASE  RESIST TEMPTATION TO “REPLY ALL “ TO ANY OF MY POSTS! Thank you. 
 
  Regards, May all your electrons and oil drops  go where they are supposed to...Tim Colson       
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WE WISH TO THANK ALL THE SPONSORS AND SUPPORTERS OF OUR CLUB AND THE  RECALL.  WITHOUT THE 
HELP THEY PROVIDE WE COULD NOT DO  IT ,  PLUS THE WORDS ” CORVAIR PARTS AND  SERVICES”  WOULD BE 
HISTORY.. 

  635-5681   7AM —7PM 
     MONDAY – FRIDAY 

 PLUS MANY OTHERS…………...THANKS TO  ALL OF YOU!! 
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John Check contacted me and asked if we could mention his car he has for sale in the fan. He has a 1964 Monza convertible 110 with 
a powerglide. It is yellow with a black top, the back window has a small tear in it.  He states that the car is solid, has good floors. The 
paint job is good except for a few bubbles from past work. The interior is good, the car runs good and drives good and has good tires 
with factory hubcaps. He told me that he bought the car to sell so he does not have a lot of history to this car. He is asking $5,000.00   
and he is from Delaware. If anyone is interested, his # is 610-909-7873. 
 
                                                                                            From Pete O”Kussic  

DARREL VARLEY    CORDARREL VARLEY    CORDARREL VARLEY    CORVAIR WISH LISTVAIR WISH LISTVAIR WISH LIST   
 

1. WHEEL TRIM                                C296A                              $174.90 
2. FUZZIE SET                                   C338X                              $104.25 
3. ROCKER PANEL                           C3350CT (2)                    $  88.85 (EACH) 
4. GAS FILLER POCKET                  C4272                               $  58.80 
5. SHOCK                                            C2835                               $  43.55 
6. ROCKER TRIM                              C5564                               $  43.75 
7. CARPET                                           C9359BK                         $210.10 
8. SEAT BOTTOM BLACK                
                                          can you help him?    Contact him at  darrell@dougmedia.com 



                                             C.N.Y.C.C.  MEMBERSHIP 
                                   
 
NAME:_________________________________________________________ 
STREET ADDRESS:______________________________________________ 
CITY:__________________________STATE___________ZIP:___________ 
TELEPHONE:___________________E-MAIL:_________________________ 
 
ARE YOU A MEMBER OF CORSA?_____________PLEASE JOIN NOW!  Ask us for details 
HOW MANY CORVAIRS TO YOU OWN?   ________   PARTS?    Y___   N___       
 
CENTRAL NEW YORK CORVAIR CLUB WELCOMES YOU. PLEASE FEEL FREE TO ADD ANY COM-
MENTS TO THIS FORM. 
 
Please remit form and dues ($20.00) to: 
 
     Central New York Corvair Club 
     Gloria Fear 
     P.O. Box  616   
     Jamesville, NY  13078 
                   

CENTRAL NY CORVAIR CLUB  INC 
PO BOX 616 
JAMESVILLE, NY   13078 

  postage 

 

                               JOIN US  
Corvair Fans  come join the Central New York 
Corvair Club. We are a fun group! We have  
an outing every month and a business 
meeting once a month. We have tech sessions 
every once in a while. We would like new 
members and new ideas. We are a very social 
group and wives are always invited. For more 
information please call Kevin or Gloria Fear 
at 315-492-9553. We hope to see you at the  
next meeting. 


